
Date: April 17, 2020  

To: Willow Brook Christian Home Residents and Families  

From: David Chappell, Executive Director  

Re: Positive Cases of COVID-19  
 

Our facility is now sending updates when new cases of COVID-19 are confirmed 

or probable in our facility. We have 5 new cases. Below is today’s report: 
  

In our nursing home, we're reporting the following new cases of COVID-19:  

  

1 new staff confirmed COVID case.  

1 new resident confirmed COVID case.  

  

In our assisted living, we're reporting the following new cases of COVID-19:  

  

0 new staff confirmed COVID cases.  

3 new residents confirmed COVID cases.  

  

We've notified the families of the residents who have been diagnosed or have 

presumptive COVID-19, and these residents are quarantined in their rooms or 

are in the hospital.  

  

All staff with presumed or confirmed cases of COVID are quarantined away 

from the facility until they are approved to return based on CDC guidelines.  
 

We have notified public health officials as required and are following 

procedures recommended by the Centers for Disease Control & Prevention. 

We're taking every step as recommended by authorities to contain the spread. 

We want to make residents, their families, and our dedicated staff aware of 

this situation and reassure everyone that we are on top of it. Thank you. 
 


